Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting
Wednesday 8th August 2018 – Virtual 
Present:
HS, P1, P2
Introduction
HS emailed Patient Participation Group members with a further date for a meeting. Unfortunately patients were unable to attend therefore P1 and P2 did the meeting virtually via email. Please see below topics that were raised:
1. Encouraging engagement with the PPG
2. Encouraging the use of online services

HS advised that despite inviting patient to come in the PPG meetings at different times of the day, engagement with the PPG hasn’t been great. HS advised she has displayed posters in reception to encourage patients to sign up and attend but to no avail. 
HS also advised the practice would like to encourage patients to sign up to online services. The features of online services allow patients to book their own appointments, to order repeat prescriptions and to view the online record. 

P1 and P2 suggested advertising our Patient Participation Group on the practice website – the PPG details are already on the website with a sign up form for patients to complete and hand into reception with their details – from now on HS will also advertise the date of the meeting on the website to open it up to non-PPG members. 
P1 and P2 also suggested printing this on the practice newsletter and placing a poster next to the sign in screen in reception. The poster of the meeting is usually displayed on the front reception desk however going forward HS will move around the reception area to see if location of the poster encourages more patients to join. 
P1 and P2 also suggested placing flyers on the patient’s seats in the waiting area to encourage both topics, both patients agreed that this could cause messiness in the waiting area. HS advises we have tried this before with other topics and will give it a try with online services – HS to devise a small flyer. 
P1 and P2 suggested using a ‘tickertape info panel’ to introduce the PPG and invite patients to sign up to online services. HS advises that we currently have a board in reception that calls patients into the doctor’s room, this can have messages displayed. We currently use the board to inform patients of upcoming vaccine clinics and the amount of non-attendances – HS to discuss with PM about adding information about both online services and PPG. 
P1 and P2 also suggested placing a large poster in the conservatory area when you first walk into the practice, directing patients to the reception area for more information. HS advises that she often finds information we place in the conservatory doesn’t get noticed by patients rushing into the surgery. Also as this is shared with the dentist upstairs we have to ensure information displayed is of relevant content i.e. dates of closure. 
P1 and P2 also kindly volunteered to man a desk in the conservatory encouraging patients to sign up to online services/ the PPG – HS to look into if we can set up a desk in the conservatory. If unable to do so, we could try to make room in the waiting area however this may have to be during a quieter day when chairs can be removed. HS wondered if this could work during the flu clinic as we re-arrange the waiting area for this. 
P1 and P2 also suggested using a noticeboard to attract the attention of patients for one topic at a time. We do have noticeboards displayed around reception and from time to time HS has advertised both topics on the main noticeboard at the front of the waiting area. HS found advertising online services next to the patient sign in screen increased the number of patients signing up. 
P1 and P2 suggested inviting patients verbally at the reception desk to join the PPG or sign up to online services. HS advises that although our reception staff are aware to hand out leaflets and invite patients verbally where possible, this proves very difficult as reception is very fast paced and demanding. 
P1 and P2 also suggested using a screen to run a short video clip showing what is available online and the benefits of using this service. HS believes there is a short demonstration on what is available and how to use online services from SystmOne Support. HS is unsure how we would display this in reception but P1 and P2 wondered if the CCG could support us with some resources – HS to look into. 

P1 and P2 suggested connecting with NAPP (National Association for Patient Participation) to get ideas on how we can increase patient involvement with the PPG – HS to look into. 
HS had previously suggested setting up a separate room during our flu clinics where patients can go and sign up to online services. P1 and P2 felt this would affect the flowing conveyor belt system we currently use. HS agrees with both P1 and P2 however we have to decide whether it would be worth slowing the system down to encourage patients to use the services they could take advantage of. P1 and P2 suggest using a room at the end of the corridor so patients could go in on their way out – HS to consider the idea with PM and Partners. If other engagement ideas above work well, then there would be no need to interrupt the flu clinics. HS to review in time. 

P1 and P2 also suggested rewarding patients of their engagement with the PPG, provide free refreshments and maybe have an occasional guest speaker – HS feels this is a good idea but before we invite in a guest speaker, we need to ensure patients will be engaging and attending. 
P1 and P2 also feel it would be useful to have clear aims and objectives of the Patient Participation meeting, also a clear group size number. HS wonders when she sends the first invite email asking patients to come in, this contains information on what is planning on being discussed rather than just information on the date of the meeting.  This may encourage patients to attend – HS to action from next invite. 

Next meeting: TBC 
